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Dear , 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.     

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

4 March 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 22 July 2015 Unit Punishment 

Book entry denoting your nonjudicial punishment (NJP) and granting back pay associated with 

the loss of rank.  You argue undergoing a NJP was unjust as other Marines who were also 

subjected to the same NJP for the same issue, attending the hotel party, had their NJP set-aside, 

received only a Page 11 entry and were granted back pay.  You included with your petition an 

article stating that your commanding officer (CO) was relieved of command.  Additionally, you 

stated in your application that “[you] fully acknowledge that attending a location [you were] 

briefed not to visit was a mistake, and [you] take full responsibility for [your] actions” and 

“believe that the punishment [you] received was disproportionate to the situation.  [You are] not 

suggesting that no punishment was warranted, but rather that a lesser form of discipline would 

have been more appropriate, such as a Page 11 entry or a 6105.” 

 

The Board noted on 22 July 2015, you underwent NJP for violating Article 92 of the Uniform 

Code of Military Justice (UCMJ) for attending a hotel party on 18 July 2015.  You were awarded 

reduction in rank to Private, forfeiture of pay, and restriction.  The Board also noted you 

acknowledged your Article 31, UCMJ Rights, accepted NJP, certified that you were given the 

opportunity to consult with a military lawyer, acknowledged your right to appeal, and you 






